
TOWN OF BOWDOINHAM 
SELECT BOARD WORKSHOP 
MINUTES 

Date: April 3, 2023 
Time:  6:30 p.m. 
 

I. Call Meeting to Order and Establish a Quorum 
The meeting was called to order and a quorum was established by Select Board Vice Chair, 
Mark Favreau, at 6:30 p.m. Select Board members participating were Mark Favreau, Deb 
Smith, Allen Acker, Peter Feeney and Nicole Briand, Town Manager.   
 

II. Amendments to the Agenda - None 
 

III. Comments from the Public - None 
 

IV. Discussion Items 
A. Discuss Ambulance Service for FY2024 

Town Manager Nicole Briand brought 3 possible options to the Board for ambulance 
service throughout the coming fiscal year (July 1, 2023-June 30,2024). Rick Petrie 
from Northeast was available to answer questions the Board had.  
 
Options available ranged from remaining in the current agreement with NEMHS to 
staging a fully staffed ambulance in Bowdoinham. 
 
Due to timing and the budgeted expense of moving to a more extensive solution the 
Board chose to maintain current operations with NEMHS and Lisbon covering from 
their current /shared base location.  They will continue to look at other options and 
the possibility of Bowdoinham having a local solution. 

 
 

V. Adjourn 
Adjournment was at 7:50 p.m. 
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